
Bay City Central Band Boosters Regular Meeting 

November 27, 2012 

 

The meeting was called to order by Greg Helmling at 7:00 p.m. in the Bay City 

Central teachers lounge. 

 

In attendance were Diana Sevilla, Brenda Kaufman, April McGinnis, Denise VanWert,  

Kristy Keenan, Scott Stuifbergen, Donna Doyen, President Greg Helmling, Pauline 

Helmling, Carrie Sepeda, Secretary Marilyn  Mercier-Leonard and Mary Schnettler. 

 

Brenda Kaufman moved that the minutes of the Oct. 30, 2012, meeting be approved 

with changes to correct the spelling of Diana Sevilla's name and the date of the 

Jazz Dinner Concert, which was Nov. 14. Pauline Helmling seconded.  The minutes 

were approved as amended. 

 

Treasurer's Report by April McGinnis was delayed because of a computer 

malfunction.  Will be filed at a later date. 

 

Spaghetti Dinner for Autumn is scheduled for December 19, the same day as the 

Choir Concert.  Carrie Sepeda is heading up this dinner.  More info to follow. 

 

Band Report by Kristy Keenan: 

 Candlelight Vigil for Autumn will be held sometime in May.   

 Winter Concert is December 11 at 7:00 (girls wearing black dress 

outfits)     

 Tuxedo fittings for boys will be done during school. 

 Central Air "field trip" Tuesday December 4th to perform for the Bay 

Area Chamber of Commerce at Bay Valley, followed by a performance at 

the State Theater at 7 p.m. 

 Candle Sales are due December 11 

 Solo and Ensemble - forms are in the band room and are due December 

3. 

 Maybe sell Smart Cards at the Winter Band Concert and Cookie Walk 

 

Diana Sevilla moved for adjournment and Carrie Sepeda seconded.  The meeting 

adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 

 

- Marilyn  Mercier-Leonard, secretary 


